
High School - Need to Know
Dear Parents and Students,

We hope you will take the time to read through all the information we have thoughtfully put together
for you. Please reach out with any questions that you do not find in our guide.

We are excited to introduce the new position of High School Resource Teacher this year. Lorri
Valenzuela-Mier will be working individually with students who have learning plans or who would
benefit from additional academic support. You can read more about her in the enclosed teacher bio
section. We are eager to begin the school year and look forward to an exceptional year ahead!

Sincerely,
Gina Garrison
High School Coordinator

Student Arrival
Students should arrive on campus between 8:00-8:10am each day. Class begins at 8:15am sharp.
Students are expected to turn their phones in upon arrival or leave at home or in their cars.

Technology Expectations
Students must bring a charged laptop to school with them each day. There are no minimum
technical requirements. We also expect each student to have a working printer at home.

Calculators
Grade 9 and 10 students will need a scientific calculator such as the TI-30.
By grades 11 and 12, students will need a graphing calculator such as the TI-83, TI-84, or Casio
fx-GC50. The TI-84 is a more commonly used graphing calculator with many excellent instructional
videos, while the Casio fx-GC50 is a more economical option. If you have any questions, please
contact Ingrid Feck at ingridfeck@waldorfschool.com

Class Supplies
All students will need colored pencils, paper, a ruler, and a protractor. Additional supplies may be
requested by the individual teacher.

Wildcat Athletics
We kick off with Girls Volleyball! The schedule of games and practices for the
season will be communicated. You should have received an email with the
information for obtaining a Physical Clearance from a physician. All students are
required to have a Physical Exam prior to the start of the season and to
participate in PE.

Bonding Trip
The entire High School will leave mid-morning Tuesday, September 6 and return at the end of school
day Thursday, September 8.  We will be camping in the San Bernardino Mountains. Packing list,
permission forms, and itinerary will be sent out in the coming weeks.


